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Western Cape Street Children’s Forum
MINUTES OF THE WCSCF
Two-Monthly Meeting
Wednesday, 19th October 2016: 10 – 12h00

@ Salesian Institute, Somerset Road
ATTENDANCE:  Nick Van Rooyen (Teahmo), Almerie Fisher (Badisa Wynberg), Stacey Doorley Jones (2nd Chance), Julene Conradie (Badisa Wynberg), Wilma Piek (VRCID), Herman Smit (CAP), Samuel Clayton (DSD Wynberg), Isobel Swarts (Badisa Elsies River), Colleen Brookes-Gain (WCSCF), Janice Sparg (WCSCF)
APOLOGIES were received from:  Pat Eddy, Gerrie Smit, Linda Van Zyl, Pam Jackson, and Marguerite Holtzhausen.
___________________________________________________________________________________
1. WELCOME & INTRODUCTIONS
Everyone agreed that in the absence of Pam, Janice would chair the meeting. She opened the meeting and welcomed all.  
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
Minutes of the previous meeting were proposed by Janice and seconded by Wilma and Isobel.
3. FEEDBACK from WCSCF COORDINATOR:
Sop in Regions: 
Janice recently attended a meeting with Pat Eddy (CCID), ACVV, DSD CTLO and SAPS.   The CCID was concerned about the number of children, previously removed, were back on the street;  also about the number of moms with babies and toddlers on the streets of Cape Town.   Thus far there were a total of 8 moms with babies;  and 12 street children.   These women begging have boyfriends/ male friends who intimidate anyone who asked too many questions.  One particular mom, threatened to throw her child to the ground if the fieldworker persisted in asking her questions. These babies and toddlers were obviously being used by the moms.
Between SAPS, CCID and DSD, profiling of the women and children has been done and a joint operation was planned of 6th October.   Leana Goosen and Robert MacDonald shut down the operation, stating that the social workers (not the fieldworkers) needed to do official profiling of the women and children, and that the women/babies cases needed to be passed by the Magistrates Court prior to them being removed from the street, to avoid legal issues.

DISCUSSION:
Wilma stated that the VRCID had zero tolerance for babies on the street. They usually just call in SAPS and a Badisa SWorker and have the child removed. The Children’s Act says that the street isn’t a place for a child and they act on it.  A friend of hers, Jerry Bok from Sea Point, mentioned to her recently that the numbers of street children in Sea Point were growing and that these children were now blatantly harassing the public for money. She had started to question whether the SOP was really working. 
Janice responded that there were 2 designated teams supposed to be dealing with the kids on the street. The one in the CBD was headed by Andrea and the other in the Southern suburbs was headed by Samuel (who was present at the meeting today) and that he was better equipped to answer the question of the SOP. She asked him to comment.
Samuel stated that he had just come back from leave so he was new to this.  However, he found it interesting and very challenging, especially the placements.   He questioned what the children were actually doing while at Lindelani.   Janice offered to introduce Samuel to the fieldworkers and SAPS so he had a better understanding of the assistance available.
Herman stated what worried him was whether Lindelani was actually working and also wanted to know what happens to the children regarding education while they were at Lindelani. Janice informed the meeting that Lindelani has an in-house school.  Wilma responded that the Industrial school system should be brought back in.
Janice said that Herman would be telling us later in the meeting information about a new National Education Department initiative concerning skills being introduced back into schools. She also stated that Lindelani should be working better soon as it is no longer just a short term assessment centre but now long term and that changes should be evident by November.  Isobel stated that thus far they had not encountered any problems with Lindelani and that Lindelani has worked for them.
Wilma wanted to know how many beds Lindelani had.  Janice responded 70 beds, which Wilma didn’t think were nearly enough for the number of Behaviourally Difficult children needing secure care.  That it was going to fill up too quickly.
Janice said that when Robert Macdonald had given the go ahead for the Dedicated Designated SC Team, roleplayers had specifically asked him to free these teams from their other cases.   At the DSD Meeting referred to earlier, it was shown that Andrea from the CT Team still had 100 other cases besides her street children ones.  Also when Andrea went on leave, there was no one to run the team.  Janice asked Samuel how many cases besides SC he was still working on.  Samuel replied he currently had 80 other cases. Janice said this was completely unrealistic to expect the Street Children Teams to effectively manage the high maintenance street children as well as 100 other cases.  

Herman stated that Janice needed to chat to Robert again because DSD needed to have a specialised SC unit that dealt only with SC and who works in all the areas and with Lindelani. Having separate teams wasn’t going to work – for the kids, the social workers, the NGO’s.

Deep South:
Janice shared a story about a known pedophile living in the Deep South. The street children spoke to a CYCW, identifying who this man was and where he lived. They had firsthand knowledge of what he did as they had all been approached and used by this man at one time or another. The social worker was called but never showed up and to date, this pedophile is still walking free. This was unacceptable, street children were coming forward and disclosing something terrible and expecting somebody to do something about it but nothing was being done about it.
Kenilworth:
Janice stated that at Macdonald’s in Kenilworth about 6 children were begging.  Badisa Wynberg and Calremont SAPS had been notified (each time) but to date, the children are still on the street.  No coordination of efforts and interventions has occurred.  Rene Pretorius, manager of two Badisa offices of which Wynberg was one, has also been involved in the matter.   
Almerie, intake Social Worker at Wynberg Badisa, said that she had gone out to Kenilworth, but the child ran away and it was put in a report.  Julene said she had also gone to Kenilworth the Friday after work, but on arriving there she hadn’t seen any child or children but an adult.
Janice responded that Swrkers were not supposed to go alone. Role players meetings were there so that Swrkers could meet the local SAPS counterparts and fieldworkers to forge working relationships for safety reasons and partnership reasons.  Wilma stated that there seemed to be a lack of communication between the heads and the Swrkers. She asked if Julene if they had fieldworkers?

Julene responded that they had 1 intake SW, 1 risk assessment SW, 1 who did court, 1 doing Foster care, 1 doing Reunification, 2 Aux Community Dev. at the Dept. working with ECD Day mothers (Bright boxes) and 1 Aux assistant, no fieldworker’s.  SAPS also don’t assist them, which makes it difficult and they really don’t have the capacity to run after every SC.

Janice told her that if capacity was a problem then their office needed to report it to Robert’s Office.  She also said that the Claremont Police were very involved and willing.  She promised to give Julene the contact details of Constable Sihlali, who is very hands on, so they could meet and network and close the gap between SAPS & Swrkers.   Capacity still seems to be a definite problem and that it was only by testing the system that one could actually see the cracks. She encouraged the Swrkers present to take up the issue of capacity with Robert ASAP, and that she would do it from her side as well. 
Gansbaai:
Janice said that WCSCF had recently been approached by the SWorker Manager in Gansbaai for advice regarding their SC problem.  Team WCSCF had gone to Gansbaai to address a meeting where all relevant role players, Principals, Swrkers, Law Enforcement, SAPS, Manager of the Business forum, Church, Community Development Workers, NGO’s and Residents,  attended. The meeting had ended on a very good note and Gansbaai now officially has a Street Children’s Roleplayer’s Forum which will meet monthly to collaborate on street and vulnerable children.
School visits:
· On the 21st October WCSCF has lined up a presentation for educators and principals regarding Section 110  of the Children’s Act “ reporting of abuse and neglect “at a high risk school in Grassy Park.

· 25th October another Schools visit in Vredenburg, plus a role players meeting 
· 1st November - WCSCF has a meeting with WCED Dr Rochshana Kemp (SW Manager at Head Office) to discuss many Education related issues. 

· 7th -8th November at 3 schools in Heidelberg and Albertinia plus a Roleplayers meeting in Riversdale.
Wilma asked how many schools one WCED SWker covered?    Janice responded that a single WCED SW covered about 38 schools.  (Rather ‘good’ compared to 700 schools each in KZN!!)  WCED SWkers only do PREVENTION at schools and refers all individual cases to Designated Child Protection Orgs (ACVV, Badisa, Child Welfare or DSD).   
She briefly shared a story about a 14yr old in Gr 7 at one of the schools visited, pregnant from a 30 something ‘boyfriend’…. Who we have helped the school connect with the local DSD Social Worker.   The age of consensual sex came up;  Herman said he thought it was 16 and the age for an abortion was 12. After research it was confirmed that Herman was indeed correct.
WCED Social Workers List
	SOCIAL WORK MANAGER

Dr Rochshana Kemp
	Head Office
	021 467 9259
	Rochshana.Kemp@westerncape.gov.za

	NAME OF SOCIAL WORK SUPERVISOR
	DISTRICT
	CONTACT NUMBER
	EMAIL ADDRESS

	Jessica Hoorn-Fortuin
	Metro North Education District
	021 938 3071
	Jessica.Hoorn2@westerncape.gov.za

	Lucinda Pelston
	Metro South Education District
	021 370 2030
	Lucinda.Pelston@westerncape.gov.za

	Olivia Rustin
	Metro East Education District
	021 900 7157
	Olivia.Rustin@westerncape.gov.za

	Sarah Hendricks
	Metro Central Education District
	021 514 6903
	Sarah.Hendricks@westerncape.gov.za

	Sura Swart
	Cape Winelands Education District
	082 378 3983
	Sura.Swart@westerncape.gov.za

	Vanessa Craill
	West Coast Education District
	079 049 1639
	Vanessa.Craill@westerncape.gov.za

	Lizette Crause
	Eden & Central Education District
	044 8038338
	Lizette.Crause@westerncape.gov.za

	Nicollette Van Graan
	Overberg District
	028 214 7300
	Nicollette.VanGraan@westerncape.gov.za


DIC Training (28-29th Sept) & Norms & Standard

We spent a wonderful two days with our colleagues from the Drop In Centre Sector, where we continued our training on Monitoring and Evaluation.  Once again, Susan Farrell superbly facilitated this training, enlivening even this oft-dreaded topic!   Delegates were introduced to an amazing Rubric for Street Children and an “Airtable”, both of which were developed by her in conjuction with individual Drop In Centres since our last M&E training in Oct 2015. We believe these will be most useful to the DIC Sector.    
Andre Putter (ACVV Brightlights) shared with the delegates the Staff Orientation Programme that he developed around the Child Safety Policy, continuing the sectors efforts to reach Norms and Standards compliance.   
Delegates were also brought up to speed on the current issue of the Green Paper for International Migration, what it entails specifically for the children of Foreign Nationals coming to South Africa, their human rights as well as the possible cost implications for South Africa if the Paper goes forward.   
As usual, the WCSCF Annual Training was a great time for the DIC sector to gather, learn, share, encourage and support one another.
4. Any other Business -  Herman and the new National Skills Curriculum 

Herman attended a recent meeting with the WCED about a ‘game changing’ new SKILLS curriculum, coming from the National Education Department, that CAP Swellendam will be piloting in the next year.  This programme identifies children from age 12 that are struggling academically, who have lost interest in school, who more most likely to not finish high school.  To prevent these children from dropping out, they will have the opportunity to enter into a 4 yr skills programme where they would learn a skill, linking up with everyday employment such as gardening, carpentry, etc., even sheep shearing for the youth in the rural areas. They would in essence be starting with NQF Level 1 and work their way up. 
Wilma stated it sounded just like the previous schools of industry that had once been around which had been good but the only bad part of it had been the cut off age.

Herman said children could start at any age after 12yrs and at any time; That it prevents children from losing out on valuable opportunities from ECD Level all the way through primary, high school, to after and even NQF level one in ECD for day mothers. They would need more schools to pilot this and get businesses involved as well. He felt this to be a definite game changer.

Nick stated that this was linked to a challenge that was touched on earlier regarding the question of what the children were doing while at Lindelani. If schools were needed to pilot this program, Jantjie Booysen, from Kraaifontein, a keen passionate person, was the right person to bring on board. It would also be good to get a collective group of businesses together and bring this to them and sell them on it. 
Herman responded that this is what the forum needed, something that would be sustainable for the children and it would be vital to get businesses on board to train the children, while government pays the stipend.
      Janice asked if Herman could send the forum the info.

Herman responded that as soon as he had had the 2nd meeting with WCED, he would gladly send every bit of        information to the forum and then the forum needs to make an appointment with Robert to set this up at Lindelani.

Everyone agreed on this.
The meeting was closed.
5.  Next meeting: 16th November 2016
Enquiries:   Janice Sparg (WCSCF Coordinator)    Cell: 072 4500 456
  Email:  wcstreetchild@gmail.com
